



GRETTON PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk:  Katherine Noble, Church Cottage, Church Road, Tirley, Glos, GL19 4HH

Tel: 07930 634297, Email: grettonpc@gmail.com
Minutes of the meeting of Gretton Parish Council held on 

Thursday 8th January 2015 in Gretton Village Hall 

PRESENT Councillors Mark Hutchings (Chairman), Pat Andrews, Emma Gilder and Peter Marriott.
IN ATTENDANCE Katherine Noble (Clerk and RFO), Borough Councillor R Allen and 6 members of the public.
1) Apologies for absence – Fred Wood, Borough Councillors J Day and J Mason and County Councillor R Wilson.
2) Declarations of Interest – None.
3) Matters of Urgency – The Council had been notified of a public meeting taking place on 29th January in Alderton with regards to a large scale application for a solar energy farm.  Details will be published on the Council’s website.
4) Minutes - The Minutes of the meeting held on 13th November 2014 were approved and signed.

5) Matters arising from the Minutes

a. Review outstanding issues – The Police were contacted regarding parking obstructions in Working Lane.  The Police did visit the area and did not find any issues.  The Council were asked if there are specific times that should be monitored.  The Council agreed to suggest 3.30pm.  
b. A new dog bin has been ordered for Working Lane.
c. Affordable housing – Councillors were requested to review the S106 agreement and to circulate comments within the next week.
d. Possible purchase of telephone box – Tewkesbury Borough Council are still considering the request and will make a decision by the end of February.

e. Defibrillator – Still awaiting a response from the British Heart Foundation.
6) Tewkesbury Borough and Gloucestershire County Council Update

Cllr Allen said that the Council were in the process of budget setting.  An extraordinary meeting of the Council will be held on 10th February to discuss the Borough Plan.  Winchombe’s Neighbourhood Plan will have an impact on Gretton and residents should attend the public open session.
7) Broadband
The Fastershire website now shows a go-live date of March 2015.
8) Highway Matters

a. Speeding issues – The sign had been erected and is working well.  Posts are still not installed so the next location for the sign would be opposite the Village Hall.  The Council agreed that the VAS sign should be moved on a monthly bases. E Gilder will produce a draft schedule for the charging and moving arrangements. 
b. Flooding/drainage – GCC Highways have confirmed that the jetting and CCTV investigation at the end of Gopshill Lane is scheduled to take place in January.
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c. Issue of white lines on Main Road near Working Lane – P Andrews contacted GCC Highways proposing that the lines are reinstated.  GCC are of the view that not having the lines actually slows down the traffic and only one personal accident has occurred in the last 10 years when white lines were in place.  GCC requested the Parish Council’s decision on whether the lines should be reinstated.
RESOLVED:  The lines are not reinstated.  RECORDING OF VOTING:  2 in favour, 2 against, the Chairman had the deciding vote.

9) Planning
Applications
14/01225/FUL - Greenacres, Duglynch Lane, Gretton
Sequential removal of outer skin of reconstituted stonework and rendered blockwork and replacement with natural stonework.  This operation to be carried out to the existing buildings and the proposed (approved) extension. – No Concerns raised.

14/0116/TCA – Tythe Farm, Gopshill Lane

Tree A – Walnut: to remove the large bough of the tree which projects from the main trunk across the boundary from the tree’s location.  Tree B – conifer: to trim the large conifer back into shape to reduce overhanging and shading. – No concerns raised
Approvals

14/01024/FUL – 6 Barn Close, Gretton

Single storey extension to the front elevation, single storey extension to rear elevation and 1000mm high natural stone boundary wall.

14/00979/FUL – Telecommunications Mast, Gretton Hill Farm, Gretton Road

Upgrade of telecommunications apparatus comprising the replacement of 3 no. existing antennas and 2 no. equipment cabinets along with addition of 3 no. 600mm dish, 1 no. link AC cabinet and development ancillary thereto.
14/00050/FUL – The Old Plough Sawmills, Littleworth

Proposed conversion of existing building to 1 no. dwelling and associated works.
10) Financial Matters 
a. Setting of budget for 2015/16 and agree Precept request – RESOLVED: the budget is set at £8,496.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour
The Council felt it inappropriate to increase the Precept request due to reserves in the bank and voted to keep the Precept the same as 2014/15.  Due to an increase in the tax base this would produce a Band D cost of £34.55, which is a £1.51 reduction compared to the 2014/15 payment.  RESOLVED: the Precept £7,925 plus £157 tax grant is requested.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.
b. Payments to be agreed - The following payments were authorised;
HMRC



£95.40

Cheque 472

PAYE payment
11) Information and Correspondence
Public consultation on the draft Winchcombe and Sudeley Neighbourhood Plan – The consultation is taking place between 2nd January and 13th February and plans can be downloaded from the Town Council’s website www.winchcombetowncouncil.co.uk or obtained from their offices.
Village Clean-Up – The Clerk will check and co-ordinate with the GVA before a date is set.

Date of next meeting Thursday 12th March 2015.
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